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For your Diary 
  

Term 2 Friday June 29     -    2.30pm dismissal for end of Term 2 
 Sunday July 15     -    9-11am Working Bee 

Term 3 Monday July 16     -    Term 3 begins 
 Tuesday July 24     -    Grades 3-6 House Athletics at Mentone 
 Sat July 28     -    Trivia Night in hall ï hosted by Parentsô Committee 
 Mon Aug 6-Tues 7 Aug   -    Grade 3 Camp to Camp Woorabinda 

 Wed Aug   8     -    Parentsô Committee Meeting 7 pm Staffroom 
Friday Aug 10     -    2019 Foundation Transition Itôs Story time 2.30-3.30pm 

 Wed Aug 15     -    School Council meeting 7.30 pm Staffroom 
 Wed Sept    5     -    Parentsô Committee Meeting 7 pm Staffroom 

Wed Sept 12     -    Whole School Concert Kingston City Hall 
 Wed Sept 19     -    School Council meeting 7.30 pm Staffroom 
 Friday Sept 21     -    2.30pm dismissal for end of Term 3 
 Sunday Oct   7     -    9-11am Working Bee 

Term 4 Monday Oct   8     -    Term 4 begins 
 Wed Oct 10     -    Parentsô Committee Meeting 7 pm Staffroom 

Wed Oct 17     -    School Council meeting 7.30 pm Staffroom 
 Tues Oct 30-Fri Nov2     -    Grade 5 Camp to Golden Valleys 

 Wed Oct 24     -    2019 Foundation Transition Meet Your Buddy 2.30-3.30pm 
 Monday Nov   5     -    CURRICULUM DAY ï no students at school 
 Tues Nov   6     -    CUP DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
 Wed Nov   7     -    Parentsô Committee Meeting 7 pm Staffroom 

Monday Nov 12     -    2019 Foundation Transition Parent Information Evening 7.30pm 
 Wed Nov 14     -    School Council meeting 7.30 pm Staffroom 
 Tues Dec 11     -    2019 Foundation Transition Iôm Ready for School Now 9.30-11am 
 Wed Dec 12-Fri Dec 14   -   Grade 4 camp to Lady Northcote 
 Friday Dec 21     -    1.00 pm dismissal for end of Term 4 
 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

 

Happy Holidays 
 

As this is our final newsletter of the term, it is timely to 
acknowledge another fabulous term of teaching and 
learning at Cheltenham East Primary School. Thank 
you to Parentsô Committee for your amazing efforts in 
fundraising. Thank you School Council for your on-
going support of what we want to achieve for our 
students at this school. Thank you to those members 
of our terrific school community for showing that you 
value your childôs education by ensuring he or she 
attends on time, every time. To our many volunteers 
who assist both in and out of the classroom, where 
would we be without you? Finally, thank you to our 
wonderfully dedicated teaching staff and education 
support staff for all the ways you make a difference. I 

will be spending time trying to tame a new golden 
Labrador pup who is literally eating the house! Have 
a great holiday! 
 

 
 
 
 
Early Dismissal Reminder 
 

The school term will end with a final assembly on the 
back stage area at 2.15pm followed by a 2.30pm 
finish. Please make sure your children are picked up 
on time. Term 3 starts on Monday16th July with an 
assembly in the hall.  
 

 

SCHOOL CONTACT INFORMATION FOR STUDENT ABSENCES: 
Flexibuzz App, Answering machine - 9584 7240; or email cheltenham.east.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

Please contact us each day your child is absent giving childõs name, reason & date of absence 
 

 
 

http://www.cheltenhameast.vic.edu.au/
mailto:cheltenham.east.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:cheltenham.east.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


2 
 

 

 
 
 

Go Fund Me Page 
 

Sadly on Saturday 21st April one of the dads in our 
community, Ben Doyle 41, unexpectedly passed 
away.  Iôm not sure how aware everyone is, but there 
has been a Go Fund Me page set up to help Beck 
Doyle in a time of need. He left behind Beck and their 
three children, Judd (9) Jack (4) and Romy (almost 2). 
It would be great to see the community get behind 
them. Here is the link for anyone who would like to 
help them out. 
 
https://www.gofundme.com/devastion-for-the-doyle-
family?member=317104 
 

Reports  
 

Reports were handed out on Monday in preparation 
for Wednesdayôs interviews. Your child would have 
brought home a very detailed report that has been 
hours in the making. Teachers rely on more than just 
one source of information when assessing students 
and they will have collected a number of assessments 
over the semester to make accurate judgements. 
While its great to know how your child is performing 
academically, I think the most important part of the 
report is the ñEffortò and ñBehaviourò children are 
putting in. A massive thank you goes out to Mr Jason 
Crebbin for setting up the new reporting system and 
spending hours upon hours working through technical 
issues.  
 

Staff News 
 

Mrs Lisa Gilchrist will replace Miss Emma Cecil for a 
couple of days this term and for the first 10 days of 
Term 3. Emma is taking long service leave and 
travelling overseas. Lisa is a regular relief teacher at 
our school. 
 
We wish Mr Walmsley and partner all the best on the 
impending birth of their baby. 
 

Aussie of the Term 
 

Congratulations to Lucas P. on his selection as our 
Aussie of the Term. Lucas is always smiling, follows 
our values of Co-operation, Courtesy, Responsibility 
and Respect to the letter and gives his best in the 
classroom at all times. He is very inclusive and always 
makes sure that no one is left out of games; a 
fantastic asset to have. A terrific achievement Lucas. 
 

Bike Ed 
 

It has been fun watching the Year 4 daredevils cycle 
past my window during Bike Ed. Another thank you to 
parents who volunteered their services for Bike Ed to 
run this week. Thank you also to Miss Doutch who led 
the program and to our wonderful Year 4 staff Miss 
Boucher, Mrs Apostolopoulos and Mrs Beaton. The 
children do a great job practising many different skills 
and learning about road rules. There will be a number 

of bikes that have needed brakes adjusted, seats 
tightened and tyres pumped up. This is an opportune 
time for all parents to double check their childrenôs 
bikes and make sure they are safe to ride particularly 
as we are coming into the slippery and wet season. 
 

Speech Hit By Devices  
 

Allowing toddlers to look at electronic devices, even 
for 30 minutes a day, can delay development of their 
speech. Children given handheld smartphones and 
tables as electronic babysitters struggle more with 
language skills. Even educational games with brightly 
coloured cartoons slow infantsô ability to learn words, 
experts say. The devices are simply no match for 
spending time with parents. A Canadian study of 
nearly 900 children aged six months to two years 
found every 30 minutes dramatically increased 
delayed speech risk. 
 

Congratulations 
 

Congratulations to every member of our school 
community in completing another very successful 
term that included highlights such as: 
 

¶ Successful Curriculum Day on Student Agency 

¶ Marine Ambassadors World Oceans Day 

¶ Cross-Country Carnivals 

¶ Student Disco/Mothersô Day stall run by Parentsô 

Committee 

¶ National Walk to School Day  

¶ Foundation BBQ and science activity for 2019 

parents 

¶ Education Week activities 

¶ Visiting Performances 

¶ Semester 1 Student Reports 

¶ Parent/Teacher Interviews 

¶ Introduction of Interactive TVs in classrooms 

Thought For the Day 
 

WAYNE BACH 

Principal  

https://www.gofundme.com/devastion-for-the-doyle-family?member=317104
https://www.gofundme.com/devastion-for-the-doyle-family?member=317104
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiN86vT0fDbAhVKI5QKHf-MATwQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://pepion11.deviantart.com/art/Motivational-posters-funny-ninjas-3-430167374&psig=AOvVaw3ccGilTEMOsHwygnW6vXFt&ust=1530078737199922


3 
 

 

 
 
 

 

CEPS KIDS ARE FRIENDLY KIDS  

 
In term 3 we are working on Co-operation 

 
and the first week of term we are looking at   

 

What is Bullying? 
 

Who are bullies? 
Bullies look for victims.  They look for people who donôt look confident and who donôt stand up for themselves. 
Bullies may behave in the way they do because: 
× they are jealous of others 
× they donôt know how to feel successful in other ways 
× it makes them feel powerful to bully someone else 
× it helps them to be noticed by other people 

 
 
What do bullies do? 
Here are some of the things that bullies do when they are trying to injure, upset or embarrass: 
× they hurt others physically, or hurt their property 
× they call them names or use insults and óput downô comments about them 
× they draw attention to their weaknesses in a nasty way 
× they deliberately exclude them from activities 
× the play mean practical jokes on them or try to set them up to be embarrassed 

 
 
How can we deal with bullies? 
× WE can let them know that what they are doing IS bullying. 
× WE can refuse to join in with their bullying. 
× WE can support any students who are being bullied. 
× WE can stand up for ourselves if anyone tries to bully us by: 

1. Telling them to stop 
2. Ignoring them 
3. Saying NO 
4. Asking an adult for support if nothing else works 
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CEPS KI DS ARE FRI ENDLY KI DS 
Awards for displaying Respect  

 

 
 

 

FROM THE MARINE AMBASSADORS 

 
Thank you to all families that returned their pledges to school on World Oceans 

Day and made a commitment to protecting our bay. We had 60 families avoiding 

plastic shopping bags, 58 families saying no to plastic straws, 68 families not 

using balloons and 48 families avoiding disposable coffee cups and water bottles. 

Well done, CEPS! 

We would love it if all families could go online and continue their commitment 

into the holidays by clicking on the following link: 

                                  http://www.dolphinresearch.org.au/isic-commitment-resources-page/ 
 

 

There were lots of fabulous activities happening across the school on World Oceans Day and the Marine 

Ambassadors did a sensational job teaching Humanities lessons in 

all Year 2 classrooms. Thank you to the classroom teachers for 

providing educational and engaging activities such as echolocation 

games, seal and penguin counting Citizen Science Projects and 

river water quality experiments.  

 

 

Remember to keep collecting your oral waste products over the holidays 

and send them along to school in Term 3. The holiday period is a great 

opportunity to visit family and friends and ask them to collect their used 

toothbrushes and toothpaste tubes too.  

http://www.dolphinresearch.org.au/isic-commitment-resources-page/


5 
 

 

 
 
 

Aussie of the Term 

¶ Lucas has a brother Zachary who is in Year 1 at CEPS 

¶ Favourite Food ς Sausages 

¶ Favourite Movie ς Hotel Transylvania 

¶ Favourite Sport ς Soccer - plays with Beaumaris Soccer 

Club 

¶ Loves watching Formula 1 car racing with dad. His 

favourite driver is Sebastian Vettel 
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http://cheltenhameast.vic.edu.au/wp-

content/uploads/sites/157/2017/03/Attendance_Policy_V1.pdf 

http://cheltenhameast.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/157/2017/03/Attendance_Policy_V1.pdf
http://cheltenhameast.vic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/sites/157/2017/03/Attendance_Policy_V1.pdf
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